
 
 

Sacraments of the Church 
 

Baptism: Expectant parents who wish to 

present their child for Baptism must participate 

in Baptism Preparation Class. Contact the Tri-

Parish office at 507-553-5391. 
 
Marriage: All Catholics need to meet with a 

Priest at least six months before being married 

(even if the wedding is in a non-Catholic 

church). Contact the Tri-Parish office at least 

one year before your scheduled wedding date.  
 
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA): 
If you or someone you know would like more 

information on becoming Catholic please 

contact the Tri-Parish office. 
 
Christian Burials: For all burials at any of the 

Tri-Parish cemeteries, please contact Tom 

Schindler for St. Casimir 553-3062; Don 

Linder for Our Lady of Mount Carmel 787-

2571; Lois Cole for St. John the Baptist 462-

3517. 
 
Daily Rosary: Evenings at St. Casimir 

beginning at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Reconciliation: Saturday at St. John the 

Baptist, 4:15-4:45 p.m. and Sunday at St. 

Casimir, 7:15-7:45 a.m. and the 1
st
 Sunday of 

the month after Mass at Our Lady of Mount 

Carmel 
 
Eucharistic Adoration: 9:30 a.m. Sunday - 

8:30 a.m. Tuesday at St. Casimir.  

              
 
 
 
 
     
   
  

          
          
 
  
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

                                                                                                                                            
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Tuesday, May 15 
PVCC  

Communion Service 3:00 p.m. 

Friday, May 18 
STC Children’s Mass 

No School Mass 10:30 a.m. 

Saturday, May 19 
STJB Mass 

Pro Populo   5:00 p.m. 

Sunday, May 20 
STC Mass 

† Jerry Ignaszewski 8:00 a.m. 

Sunday, May 20 
OLMC Mass 

† Ray Stevermer 10:00 a.m. 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 
 
 

 
Monday, May 6 

STC † David Stenzel 
8:30 a.m. 

Tuesday, May 7 
STJB 

† Thomas & Matilda Stencel, 
Cyril Stencel, Erwin Jones 

8:00 a.m. 

Tuesday, May 7 
PVCC 

† Linda & Hubert Klocek 
3:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, May 8 
OLMC 

† Fr. Jonathan Niehaus 
8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday, May 8 
STC 

Faith Formation students 
6:30 p.m. 

Friday, May 10 
STC 

† Bob Staloch 
8:30 a.m. 

Saturday, May 11 
STC 

† Frank Doyle YES HAVING 

MASS 

8:30 a.m. 

Saturday, May 11 
STJB 

† Julie Sonnek 
5:00 p.m. 

Sunday, May 12 
STC 

Pro Populo 
8:00 a.m. 

Sunday, May 12 
OLMC 

† Clara Madzo 
10:00 a.m. 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 

 

Key: OLMC= Our Lady of Mount Carmel  STC= St. Casimir  STJB= St. John the Baptist  PVCC= Parkview Care Center, Wells 
 

7th Sunday of Easter/Mother’s Day 
Sunday, May 13th, 2018 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel  St. Casimir  St. John the Baptist 
 
 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel  St. Casimir  St. 

John the Baptist 
 

Tri-Parish Catholic Faith Community 

 
 
 

                                                                         
 

 
 

Theology of the Body for Adults! 
 

What exactly is Theology of the Body? Who is it for? What does it 

teach and how do we live it? 
  
Pope St. John Paul II saw decades in advance what the culture would 

desperately need today.  Popular author Jason Evert unpacks his 

teachings in an easy-to-understand way in his book, “Theology of the 

Body.” 
  
Come and discover for yourself the richness and beauty of God’s gift 

of love. Single or married, if you have a body, then Theology of the 

Body is for you! Join us for a 6-week session beginning Wednesday, 

May 23 at 6:30 p.m. at St. Casimir Church Hall. Register today by 

calling the Tri-Parish Office at 553-5391. We will reserve a book for 

you! 

 

Memorial Day Mass at OLMC 

on May 28th at 9:00 a.m. in 
the church   



 

7th Sunday of Easter May 13, 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Parish Staff & 

Contact Information 
 

Parochial Administrator ................... Fr. Kern 
Fr. Kern ...................................... 507-553-5391 
Deacon Eugene Paul ................ 507-854-3676 
Sacramental Emergencies ........ 507-390-5785 
Tri-Parish Office ....................... 507-553-5391 
Website ..................................... olmcstcstjb.org 

 

Bulletin Deadline is Wednesday Noon 
 

St. Casimir 

Website: olmcstcstjb.org  
320 2

nd
 Ave SW, Wells, MN 56097 

Phone: 507-553-5391 Fax: 507- 553-5391    

Email: scasimir@bevcomm.net 

Office Hours: M-F 8 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.  

 
Administrative Assistant ....................... GeDee Feist 

Bookkeeper ................................................ Sue Cory 

Cemetery ........................................... Tom Schindler 

Faith Formation ......................................... Lisa Bute 

Liturgical Music Coordinator ............ Connie Stenzel 

Maintenance ....................................... Bruce Roberts 
 

St. John the Baptist 

Website: olmcstcstjb.org  
100 Park St N, Minnesota Lake, MN 

56068 507-462-3636       

Email: stjb@bevcomm.net 

Office Hours Vary 
Administrative Assistant .................. Rhonda Drager 

Cemetery ................................................... Lois Cole 

Faith Formation ................................ Rhonda Drager 

Maintenance .................................... Quentin Staloch 
 

 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Website: olmcstcstjb.org 
27 Main St, Easton, MN 56025 

507-787-2303 Email: olmc@bevcomm.net 

Office Hours Vary 
Administrative Assistant ............................ Sue Cory 

Cemetery ................................................ Don Linder 

Custodial ........................................ Annette Schuster 

Faith Formation ................................... Chris Schultz 

Music ................................................... Mary Kayser 

St. Casimir Catholic School 

Website: stcasimirsschool.net 
507-553-5822       casimir@bevcomm.net  

Custodial ...................................Gene & Pat Hassing 

Maintenance ....................................... Bruce Roberts 

Secretary ............................................ Sarah Oldham 

 ...........................................................Julie Bruegger 

Interim Administrative Team ........... Linda Raimann 

 ............................................................ Katy Schmitz 

 

Prayer Line… 
We want everyone to receive the powerful blessings that prayer can provide—even those who don’t want to share publicly. 

Whenever any of our parish members or families are in need of special prayers, please call us and we will begin our prayer lines 

for any need. OLMC- Margaret Stevermer at 787-2525 or Peggy Linder 787-2575, STJB- Rhonda Drager at 462-3627 or STJB 

Parish Office at 462-3636, STC- Lois Stenzel at 553-5423. 

NWEA testing is just finishing up which has shown how much the students have 

grown over the year. For Math we will still be working on probability and 

measurement. In Science we've been learning about Earth's changing surface. 

Some changes are slow, like erosion, but others are fast like volcanoes. We are 

looking forward to our Environmental Day Field Trip for 3-6
th

 grade where we'll 

get to do activities with trees, soil, bugs, and other wild life. In Religion we are 

wrapping up a unit on the Holocaust. In Art we're working in the style of Pablo 

Picasso to create our own abstract faces based on rolling a die and drawing the 

head-shape, eyes, nose and mouth associated with that number. It is so nice to 

finally be enjoying the warmer temperatures and sunshine, but there is still a lot 

of learning to do before summer is here! ~ Mrs. Warner 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Summer Event Registrations are being taken now. 

Catholic Heart Work Camp – Milwaukee   June 10 – 16       Gr. 9-12 

Steubenville Youth Conference – St. Paul   July 27 – 29        Gr. 9-12 

Camp Summit – Lanesboro     August 6 – 9        Gr. 6-8 

Totus Tuus – St. Casimir, Wells     July 29 – Aug 3   Gr. 1-12 
 

Sign up today! Contact Lisa at ffcasimir@bevcomm.net or 507-383-5895! 

 

St. Casimir Cemetery Decorating Reminder 
 

As Memorial Day nears, if you are placing special decorations, please help us 

out by keeping the grass trimmed around the decorations and stone. Also 

remember to abide by the Rules and Regulations. The Cemetery Committee 

reserves the right to remove and discard any decorations which violate them 

or are not in keeping with the spirit of the Rules and Regulations. Just a brief 

summary of some of the rules: 

·         Special decorating of gravesites is permitted for Memorial Day 

from May 15 until June 15 

·         No electronic or solar powered decorations. 

·         Breakable containers are not suitable as they can be easily broken 

and cause injury. 

·         No steel hearts, shepherd hooks, stands, bird feeders, pinwheels, or 

other ornamental objects are allowed. 

·         The maintenance crew will dispose of any decorations that are not 

removed by the deadlines. 

Thanks for your attention to these matters and helping us keep the cemetery 

look its best. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Pilgrimage to Spain, Lourdes & Fatima:  Space is still available to come along 

Nov. 5-15, 2018, to some of the most sacred places in all of Europe!  We’ll visit 

both of the holy shrines to Mary, Lourdes in southern France and Fatima in 

Portugal, and some wonderful places in Spain as well.  Mass each day in great 

Churches and Cathedrals along the way.  Cost is $3,249 with departure from 

Omaha.  For a brochure and more information, contact Fr. Dan Guenther at St. 

Mary’s Parish, 311 – 4
th
 St. N., Humboldt, Iowa  50548 or call 712-899-6870or 

email frdanguenther@gmail.com  

 

mailto:ffcasimir@bevcomm.net
callto:712-899-6870
mailto:frdanguenther@gmail.com
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Stewardship 
 
 
 
 

Stewardship 
 
 
 

Stewardship 
 
 
 

Stewardship 
 
 

The numbers calculated below are  

for the fiscal year 7/1/17-6/30/18 
 

 

 

 

St. Casimir 

As of 5/6/18 

 Adult ................................... $3,923.00 

Offertory ................................. $160.42 

********** 

Amount needed weekly ....... $7,980.00 

Amount needed to date .... $359,100.00 

Amount given to date ...... $258,075.55 

********** 

St. John the Baptist 

Adult .................................... $1,890.00 

Offertory ................................. $101.00 

********** 

Amount needed weekly ....... $1,850.00 

Amount needed to date ...... $83,250.00 

Amount given to date ........ $72,925.63 

                  ********** 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Adult .................................... $1,285.00 

Offertory ................................... $46.00 

********** 
Amount needed weekly ....... $2,424.00 

Amount needed to date .... $109,080.00 

Amount given to date ...... $118,906.38 

Thanksgiving, Christmas &  

Easter ................................  $33,000.00 

Amount given to date ........ $36,146.53 

Handicap Access as of 2-28-2018 

Total Project Cost ............ $617,000.00 

Cash on Hand .................. $562,323.49 

Amount left to raise ........... $54,676.51 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   From the Heart by Fr. Jason Kern  
 
This weekend we welcome Bishop Harrington with us for all the weekend Masses.  I am 

most grateful to Bishop Harrington, who is the Bishop Emeritus of the Diocese of Winona-

Rochester.  He remains very generous in assisting with Confirmation Masses throughout 

our diocese as well as filling in when priests are away where he is available.  Thank you for 

welcoming him. 
 
I plan to return in time for the weekend Masses next weekend.  I will be returning from a 

Mission Trip with 25-30 college students.  Please keep us in your prayers! 
 
This weekend most of the Church celebrates Ascension.  While the traditional day for the 

Ascension is this past Thursday (as Jesus ascended to Heaven 40 days after his 

resurrection) much of the church in the United States celebrates Ascension on the Sunday 

after currently.  Jesus always planned to return to the Father.  He rose from the dead and 

appeared to many disciples.  He breathed the Holy Spirit onto His apostles when He 

appeared to them.  However, the fullness of Gift of the Holy Spirit is to come at Pentecost.  

Next weekend we will receive the gift of the Holy Spirit upon the Church.  Each year at 

Pentecost I pray for a particular renewal in the Church that we might all be enlivened in our 

faith through the gift of the Holy Spirit.  Jesus, send us the Spirit and renew the face of the 

earth! 
 
As was announced last weekend, I couldn’t be more excited about our school hiring a new 

principal.  Mr. Shawn Kennedy comes to us from Adams, MN located near Austin.  He has 

held various teaching and principal positions which gives him solid experience to lead the 

school into the future.  There is much work to do but there is also a great deal of 

opportunity that lies in front of St. Casimir School.  I am very proud of how the admin 

team, teachers, school board, parents, and volunteers have rallied together throughout this 

year to move us in a positive direction.  The school is in good hands and I am most grateful 

to have Mr. Kennedy on board.  In addition to coming on to the staff as principal, Shawn 

will continue to coach football at Southland High School where he serves as the Head 

Coach.  This was important to him but I also supported his staying in that role.  I played 

football in high school and my coaches had a very important impact in my life.  They 

modeled masculinity to me and were strong examples of men of principle and character.  

They taught me discipline and hard work that I may have never learned anywhere else.  

The role of high school coach can be one of great impact in the life of young people and 

even of a whole community.  There is no way Shawn should feel a tension of having to 

choose between his work with us and his work as a coach.  I am grateful for his strong yet 

caring presence to come to our school.  As I said in my announcement this past weekend at 

St. Casimir, I couldn’t be more grateful to Katy Schmitz, Linda Raimann, and Sarah 

Oldham along with Julie Bruegger who worked together to carry out administrative and 

secretarial duties this year with great success.  Their generosity and wisdom kept things 

running smoothly and it is hard to believe we only have a few more weeks before the 

school year winds down.  Mr. Kennedy will begin his term as principal officially on July 

1st but that will remain a relatively flexible date to help the transition take place as 

smoothly as possible.  Please keep the school in your prayers and thank you for seeing the 

blessings and opportunities that arise from the school as you continue to support St. 

Casimir Parish!  Blessed be God!  

 
 

The Tri-Parish of OLMC, STC 

and STJB offers Online Giving. 

Online Giving is a web-based 

offertory solution that allows 

parishioners and visitors to make 

donations electronically from any 

location at any time. If you have 

any questions or need assistance in 

creating an account, please contact 

your parish office. 

Please visit our website to create an 

account or for more information. 

www.olmcstcstjb.org 

 

                                          Catholic Charities 
Our second collection this weekend supports Catholic Charities. Your compassionate 

generosity makes a life-changing difference for those most in need within our diocese. 

Serving in over 20 counties and providing over 17 programs—your investment in our 

mission provides compassionate care for the poor and vulnerable in southern Minnesota. 

If you are unable to make a gift today, simply mail your donation in the reply envelope in 

the Catholic Charities mailer you received in your home mailbox recently or DONATE 

ONLINE at www.ccsomn.org  Sending our heartfelt thanks and grateful prayers 

http://www.olmcstcstjb.org/
http://www.ccsomn.org/
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Ministries for Saturday, May 19, & Sunday, May 20, 2018 

 STJB 

Saturday, 5:00 p.m. 
STC 

Sunday, 8:00 a.m. 
OLMC 

Sunday, 10:00 a.m. 

Lector Joanie Davis 
1

st
 Reading: Katie Koziolek 

2
nd

 Reading:  Steve Bushlack 
Nancy Linder 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 
Rhonda Drager, Rick 

Girard, Bob Drager 

Adam Henning, Rick Herman, Barb Redman, Mark 

Ignaszewski, Lia Ignaszewski, Tom Schindler, Arnie 

Stenzel 

Dean Doyle 

Don Linder 

Servers 
Paige Gonsolus, Martha 

Price, Emma Simon 
Dana Ocampo, Delbert Oldham, Michael Oldham 

Logan Strom, Hailey 

Warmka, Caleb Warmka 

Ushers 
John Manders 

Volunteer 

Ronda Allis (G), Eric Allis, Deb Widman, Joanne 

Haugh, Kerry Haugh 

Troy Petersen, Dean 

Schimek, Mark Sonnek 

Sacristan  Tom & Sandy Schindler  

Gift Bearers Mark & Lea Nowak 

Rosary Jan Stenzel Moriah Lippert 

Money Counters 
Rick Girard 

Volunteer 

Team #1: Julie Stenzel, Joanne Haugh, Carmen 

Meyer 

Yvonne Cory 

Dale Yokiel 

Monicas 

 Week of  

May 13-19 

Week of  

May 20-26 
 

Rhonda Fuhrmann 

Jan Nowak 

Jan Ignaszewski 

Marie Hassing 

Tri-Parish Prayers… 

…Let us always remember the sick of our parish communities and families, and all those in need of prayer, especially: 

Zach Fendrich; Sharon Hodge; Don Yokiel; Rose Stencel; Regina Boldt; Paul Willette; Charlie Majerus; Violet Stenzel; Tom Wihelmi; 

Brian Rath; Bruce Roberts; Sister Mary Owen Stevermer; Mildred Stencel and for all our service men & women of the armed forces. 

Please notify the office of family members currently in active duty to include in our prayers. All requests will be removed after four 

weeks. Please notify the Tri-Parish office by emailing scasimir@bevcomm.net or calling 553-5391 if you would like to continue prayers.  

 

 
OLMC- Many thanks to those in Groups I and II who completed our Spring church cleaning the week ending May 5th. Your 

'work of mercy' in service to the church is very much appreciated. For those of you who offered to do more than your share, it has 

not gone unnoticed. Thanks so much for your extra efforts! 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
                                         

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community… 
Easton American Legion Post #569- Would like to invite everyone to their Mother’s Day Luncheon Fundraiser at Club 569 in 

Easton on Sunday, May 13
th

 from 11:00 - 1:00 p.m. They will be serving windsor chops, baked potato, greenbeans, dinner roll and 

dessert for $13 per person. They will also be serving a kid’s hot dog meal for $6. 

The Easton Community Calendar update is underway.  We will accept additional Birthdays, as we add dates of death, we drop 

their birth date.  We are deleting all anniversaries as we just don't have room.  The cut-off to submit birthdays is May 31.  Call Sue 

Rath 787-2320 or email jslnjjsrath@yahoo.com with your additions. 

 

 
 
                                         

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date!- Mark your calendars. Totus Tuus is coming to town! July 16-21. More details coming soon! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tri-Parish… 
OLMC- Mark your calendars! Easton’s Friendship Day will be held on Sunday, June 24

th
 this year. Please be on the lookout for 

unique and good quality items to donate for the live and silent auctions. We are also in need of sponsors for our artist demonstrator 

and performers. Call Joel Rauenhorst at 787-2263 or 525-4821 to help with sponsorship. Features at Friendship Day this year 

include: Holy Mass, Windsor Chop Luncheon, Scott Beto our local chainsaw artist, the vocal group “Sonrise” will perform, 

Tractor Pedal Pull Competition, Kid’s Train and games and so much more! Proceeds will, again, go toward our much needed 

Handicap Access Project. So please, be generous, Save the Date and join us! 

OLMC Mother’s Day Flowers- “Rose Bouquets” for Mother’s Day will be available before and after the 10:00 a.m. Mass on 

Mother’s Day, May 13
th

, at Our Lady of Mount Carmel for a $5 donation. Proceeds will benefit the Pro-Life organization, MCCL. 

If you have any questions, please call Monica Linder at 787-2258. 

STC- If you enjoy the outdoor hanging baskets at St Casimir’s and would like to make a donation towards them, you can drop it 

off at the parish office or put it in an envelope clearly mark hanging baskets for St Casimir’s and place in the collection basket.  

The flowers appear on the earth, the time of pruning the vines has come, and the song of the turtledove is heard in our land. Song 

of Songs 2:12 

STC sewing Ladies- Will be again in need of your donations for the fall quilting work. Old sheets, bedspreads, mattress pads, 

fleece throws are easily prepared for use. Any items can be left on the stage in STC church basement. Thank you! 

STJB CCW- Will have a meeting on Wednesday, May 16
th

 at 7:00 pm at the church (St. Ann’s Hall).  All are welcome! 

 

 

 
 
                                         

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date!- Mark your calendars. Totus Tuus is coming to town! July 16-21. More details coming soon! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


